
 

 

 
 
 
 

REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Remon Habib, City Engineer 

 
Date:  September 24, 2019 
 
Subject: Award the Professional Services Agreement for David Evans and 

Associates, Inc., for the Main Street Interchange Wall Aesthetic Treatment 
 
Recommendation  

Award the Agreement for Professional Services to David Evans and Associates, Inc., for 
architectural services for the wall aesthetic treatment along the Main Street in the amount of 
$43,980 in substantially the form attached in such final form as approved by the City Attorney. 

Background   

 
Art and aesthetic design services are required for perforated art panels for the abutment walls at 
the I-15/Main Street Interchange. The art panels will reflect the local culture and influence of the 
City.  David Evans and Associates has been previously retained by the City to provide 
landscape architectural and design services for the wall aesthetic treatment along Railroad 
Canyon Interchange. 
 
Discussion   
 
The “Transportation Art” process adopted by Caltrans requires that designs for art and aesthetic 
panels are reviewed by Headquarters for conformance with Caltrans standards and general 
practices. David Evans and City staff will work with Caltrans at the District and Headquarters 
levels in order to provide plans, specifications, and all necessary documents for the reviewers in 
order to expedite the approval process. The contract will also allow the consultant’s team to 
address Caltrans comments and make revisions as necessary to approve the artwork for 
installation at Main Street walls at the abutments.  
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Sufficient budget is contained in the adopted Capital Improvement Program budget. 
 
Exhibits 
 

 A – Agreement 
 


